



DRAFT
TARZANA NEIGHBORHOOD COUNCIL
BOARD MEETING


Tuesday April 25, 2017                                 
Tarzana Elementary School Auditorium                                 

5726 Topeka Dr.,Tarzana, CA 91356

1. Call to Order at 7:10. Quorum established with 18 present. Welcoming Remarks and Pledge. Roll call: Guy Bachar, Pam Blattner, Reuben Dori, Barry Edelman, Max Flehinger, David Garfinkle, Harvey Goldberg, Joyce Greene, Eran Heissler, Susan Lord, Jeff Mausner, Iris Polonsky, Terry Saucier, Ken Schwartz, Leonard Shaffer, Bob Schmaeff, Richard Silverman and Esther Wieder (left at 8:10 p.m.). Absent: Elliot Durant, Jonathan Reich (arrived at 7:20 p.m.), and Jennifer Varela.
2. Remarks by representatives of public officials:
Gibson, staff member from DONE. 

Svetlana, Field Deputy for Councilmember Blumenfield spoke about the Homeless Connect Day on Thursday, May 18. Metro will hold a community meeting in regards to a feasibility study on the relocation of the Northridge Metro Station. Gang crime is on the upswing. She spoke about GRID (Gang Reduction Youth Commission) that will recommend steps to address this. She talked about the process to remove homeless encampments. 
LAPD Crime Stats: 20% increase in part 1 crimes since last week. Violent crime is up from 9% to 12% and there is a jump from 75 to 89 in property crimes. 
3. Public Comments: 
Courtney Armstrong, a stakeholder, voiced concern about the increase in violence and robberies in the neighborhood. His home was recently broken into.

Austin Marlow spoke about the election on May 16, 2017 and lobbied for his candidate Nick Melvoin for the school board.

4. Budget Advocate Report – No report.
5. Presentation: Hilary Norton representing FAST (For Angelenos Stuck in Traffic) – Update on Measure M money for improving traffic on Victory and Vanowen. She reviewed their recommendations and pointed out traffic snags while reviewing what her non-profit has helped to improve as well as ongoing efforts to streamline traffic and reduce auto collisions. She wants to work with TNC to create a plan. The plan is to add an additional car pool lane on each side of the 405 between the 101 and the 10 freeways. 260 people died in car crashes this year, which she says is higher than the rate of violent deaths due to gang violence. She’s on the board of Vision Zero for the City. She talked about how Mayor Garcetti will be the chair of Metro as of July and the improvements in safety and funding that is planned to make that happen.
6. (Heissler/Polonsky) moved to approve the minutes of March 28, 2017 meeting with corrections. The motion carried unanimously. (Durant & Varela absent).
7. (Goldberg/Reich) moved approval of March 2017 expenditures for submission to DONE (MER). The motion carried unanimously. (Durant, Varela & Wieder absent).
8. (Goldberg/Heissler) moved approval of Financial Statements as of March 31, 2017. The motion carried unanimously. (Durant, Varela & Wieder absent).
9. (Goldberg/Polonsky moved, “Resolved: The TNC Board approves the Budget Committee’s request to authorize the transfer funds in an amount not to exceed $20,244.00 previously approved for Tarzana Tree Planting and Maintenance from the Tarzana NC to an LA City account "Board of Public Works Fund No. 100-74 Account No. 3040 (Contractual Services)", or a similar account to be determined, for the purposes of paying certain expenses relating to this project. To the extent sufficient funds are not available from the 2016-17 budget they will come from the 2017-18 budget, as previously authorized. The motion carried unanimously. (Durant, Varela & Wieder absent).
10. 
(Goldberg/Heissler) moved, “Resolved: The TNC Board approves the Budget Committee’s recommendation to transfer $500 to EmpowerLA toward the 2017 Congress of Neighborhood to be held in September 9, 2017. Funds to come from Unallocated and be classified as Operations, General, Training.” 
The motion carried unanimously. (Durant, Varela & Wieder absent).
11. (Goldberg/Dori) moved, “Resolved: The TNC Board approves the Budget Committee’s recommendation to purchase the purchase of 3 sets of weights to hold our 3 canopies in place in windy conditions. Each set of 4 costs approximately $40.00 for a total of NTE $125.00. Funds to come from Unallocated and be classified as Outreach, Events, Canopies. The motion carried unanimously. (Durant, Varela & Wieder absent).
12. (Goldberg/Polonsky) moved approval of the Budget Committee’s recommendation to increase the budget for Outreach Events/Earth Day T Shirts from $300.00 to $385.86. Funds to come from Unallocated. The motion carried unanimously. (Durant, Varela & Wieder absent).
13. (Goldberg/Reich) moved, “Resolved: The TNC Board approves the Budget Committee’s recommendation regarding the reversal of items budgeted in amounts in excess of those needed for the current fiscal year. The total amount is $3,020.05. Such amounts will be returned to Unallocated from the expense categories in which they were originally budgeted: Operations $2,071.72 and Outreach $948.33.” The motion carried unanimously. (Durant, Varela & Wieder absent).
14. (Goldberg/Heissler) moved, “Resolved: The TNC Board approves the revised budget for the 2016 – 2017 FY based on the above Budget Committee recommendations.” The motion carried unanimously. (Durant, Varela & Wieder absent).
15. (Garfinkle/Flehinger) moved, “Resolved: The TNC Board approves the Land Use Committee’s recommendation to support the application of the Green Cottage Restaurant, 19563 Ventura Boulevard, for a Conditional Use permit to serve a full line of alcoholic beverages with the following conditions:

· Unamplified entertainment at the restaurant, with a maximum noise level of 60 db at curbside, to be limited to two musicians in the interior area of the restaurant
· Alcohol may only be served with food
· A formal agreement, to be recorded at the County Registrar's office, to be signed with the owner of the parking lot at the rear of 19555 Ventura Boulevard for parking for the Green Cottage restaurant customers.”
Aniva Hannibal spoke for the Green Cottage Restaurant (at Melvin Avenue). The formal agreement will be recorded with aid, if necessary, from the Council office. 

The motion carried unanimously. (Durant, Varela & Wieder absent).
16. (Garfinkle/Shaffer) moved, “Resolved: The TNC Board approves the Land Use Committee’s recommendation to communicate to the Dept. of Planning TNC’s objection to the approval of the proposed Signage Program at 18143 Ventura Boulevard until such time as the existence of an original permit or permits for the pole sign and/or roof top sign can be determined.” The motion carried unanimously. (Durant, Varela & Wieder absent).
17. (Flehinger/Reich) moved to table this item indefinitely: “Resolved: The TNC Board approves the Transportation Committee’s recommendation regarding the Planning Department’s proposed bicycle parking amendment.” The motion carried unanimously. (Durant, Varela & Wieder absent).
18. Discussion and motion: Resolved: The TNC Board approves the Transportation Committee’s recommendation regarding the proposal to raise requirement for use of freeway HOV lanes from two occupants per car to three. This item was tabled for the next meeting.
19. Discussion and motion: Resolved: The TNC Board approves the Transportation Committee’s recommendation regarding a request that Caltrans use the names of freeways as well as the number on freeway signs (eg. Ventura Fwy./101 Fwy.). Max said Caltrans plans to use just numbers, not names. The committee decided not to take action on this.
20. (Shaffer/Schmaeff) moved, “Resolved: The TNC Board approves the Executive Committee’s recommendation that the TNC become a signatory of the renewed DWP MOU.” The motion carried unanimously. (Durant, Varela & Wieder absent).
21. (Shaffer/Silverman) moved, “Resolved: The TNC Board approves the Executive Committee’s recommendation for the appointment of Joyce Greene as the TNC DWP MOU representative.”  The motion carried unanimously. (Durant, Varela & Wieder absent).
22. Budget Rep: (Shaffer) moved, “Resolved: The TNC Board approves Reuben Dori and Harvey Goldberg as TNC’s Budget Representatives for the 2017 – 18 FY. The motion carried. (Durant, Varela & Wieder absent).
23. Committee and other Reports
Budget – Next meeting is the 3rd Tuesday, May 16. Work will begin on the next fiscal year’s budget. June 11th is the last date for expenditures.
Transportation – Max updated the board on his efforts to make an area-wide Traffic Study around Reseda and Ventura to move traffic better. That effort was stymied but he has the names of some people who he’s going to contact. He spoke about bicycle parking, and the proposal to raise the requirement to use the HOV lane. A suggestion is to raise the requirement to 3. The Transportation Committee voted down this idea and believes it would be best if the exception for hybrid and electric vehicles be eliminated. The next meeting is May 16th.
Animal Welfare – Jeff spoke about Rockin’ Rescue in approving their exemption. The new South Valley shelter has been approved but no RFPs came in to run it by animal rescue groups. Only 10-11 liaisons from the NCs around the city met with Animal Services at their April meeting. There is a high attribution rate for volunteers at the shelter. A volunteer coordinator is being hired for that purpose. 
DWP MOU – Joyce talked about a discussion about the 2017-2018 budget. The DWP is requested to submit their budget by the end of the month. 
Budget Representative Report – No report.
VANC Report – Len attended and gave a report. A new NC has formed – The Herman Tract NC, the 97th NC in the City. Len invited the board to attend the next VANC meeting. 
Beautification – Iris reported on the Tree Planting event taking place May 13, 2017 on Ventura Boulevard. Meeting place is the Masonic Lodge. They are looking for volunteers.
24. President’s Remarks



Budget Day Saturday June 24, 2017


Congress Planning Committee – Len said there are opportunities to volunteer to help with this event. They generally meet on a Sunday in the afternoon. The Congress will take place at City Hall on September 9th


OneGeneration Senior Symposium will take place on Saturday May 20, 2017. Volunteers are needed to man the booth starting at 8:30 a.m.
17.
Board Member Comment – Jennifer spoke about the success of Earth Day, which drew 1,000 stakeholders. Theodore Payne reps were there among others. Six schools participated in the contest. She recognized the partners of this event and acknowledged Esther and Terry for their work.
Richard asked about the new Herman Tract NC.

Future Items & Announcements:

David announced Tarzana Property Owners Association annual Town Hall Forum on May 25th.
Security will be the subject.

18.
Adjournment: 9:40 p.m.
Minutes by Pat Kramer, Apple One.

